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8 May 2018 
 
Dear Dave,  
 
I would like to congratulate you on the recent successful prosecution brought by 
Cardiff Council against the owner of Brook Bistro in Whitchurch for failure to 
display its food hygiene rating.  
 
I was pleased to read some of the many positive news stories on this case, 
particularly as the articles demonstrate your service’s commitment to securing 
compliance with the Food Hygiene Rating (Wales) Act 2013. I hope this case 
and the penalty imposed by the Court will serve as a deterrent to others who 
may be considering flouting the law.  
 
The FSA’s Communications Team has been publicising this prosecution via 
social media channels, to promote the good work of your service and to 
continue to raise the profile of the Food Hygiene Rating Scheme (FHRS) in 
Wales.    
 
 
 



 
 
Please pass on my thanks to your officers for their efforts in bringing this case 
before the Courts and achieving a successful outcome.   

 
 

Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Richard Bowen 
Director FSA Wales (Interim)  
 
cc. Christina Hill, Operational Manager Commercial Services 
  Alexa Pieris, Team Manager 
  Daniel Morelli, FSA Wales 
 


